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 April 20, 2022 

 

      Dear Brooklyn College Students,  

  

The New York State Board of Regents voted at its April 2022 meeting to change the 

teacher assessment requirement for certification. The change eliminates the edTPA 

requirement for certification as of April 27, 2022. Instead, all teacher preparation 

programs will design and integrate a teacher performance assessment into their 

program requirements starting the Fall of 2023.  

  

For our currently enrolled students, if you can complete your programs before Fall 

2023 you will be able to graduate, apply and become certified, and be hired without 

completing the edTPA or any other teacher performance assessment. Students who 

are still enrolled students in Fall 2023 and beyond will have to complete a Brooklyn 

College designed teacher performance assessment in order to be certified.  

  

You can read the announcement of this change here:   

http://www.highered.nysed.gov/tcert/news/newsitem04.12.22_edTPA.html  

 

New York State issued a Frequently Asked Questions document that can also be 

helpful: http://www.highered.nysed.gov/tcert/news/newsitem04.12.22_edTPA.html  

 

Sincerely, 

 

April Whatley Bedford, Ph.D. 

Dean, School of Education 

Brooklyn College 

2900 Bedford Avenue 

Brooklyn, NY 11210 

718-951-5214 
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